
MCANJ Conference Call Minutes  
January 12, 2018 
3 pm 
 
On the call: Dina Zawadski, Kevin Galland, Joel Popkin, Denise Szabo, Diane 
Pflugfelder, Kim-Marie White, and Dan Davidow. 
 
President Zawadski said the reason for the call today was to make a final decision if the 
MCANJ wants to file an amicus brief or join forces with the NJ League of Municipalities. 
 
Dan has been back and forth with the Teaneck Attorney and he received the materials 
this morning from Teaneck Attorney.  He is not sure the League is going to file or 
not.  He said if the League files it would be on legal basis only and more than likely they 
would like MCANJ to file with them.  The NJ League’s decision is not contingent upon 
the MCANJ moving forward along with them.  Dan said that he discussed Teaneck 
being a member of the MANJ and the Township Attorney didn’t seem that was an 
issue.   
 
Dan stated that Teaneck and the NJ League are going to make their own independent 
decisions it would be good to join forces with the NJ League. 
 
Ms. Szabo said she spoke with Mr. Kearns at a session she was presenting over the 
weekend and Mr. Kearns said the MCANJ needs to join forces with the NJ League on 
the amicus brief as it’s an important case for the Municipal Clerks. 
   
Galland made a motion and second by White decided to join forces with the NJ League 
of Municipalities on the amicus brief with a $2,500 cap.   
 
All were in favor of pursuing.   
 
Dan signed off the call at 3:30 pm 
 
Mr. Popkin said there was a discussion of why there would be no conference call 
availability on January 19, 2018.   
 
President Zawadski said she had all intentions of using her conference call system 
however her Mayor is using it and can’t change his meeting.   
 
1st President Galland said that he would research a conference call center and the 
MCANJ pay a fee to use the system so the meeting could happen. 
 
Conference call ended at 3:45 pm 
 
Prepared and submitted by 
 
Kim-Marie White 
MCANJ Secretary 
 
Approved: March 23, 2018 


